Minutes of Committee Meeting of RoSPA Advanced Drivers and Riders (E-YARD)

Held via Google Meeting

Thursday 22 April 2021 – 1937 to 2035hrs

Present:
Mark Kelk (MK) – Chair.  Julian Taylor (JT).  Denise Rose (DR).  Chris Hood (CH).

Apologies:
Jo Bowers, Dave Pattenden, Dave Richards(DAR)

Agenda 

1. AGM
2. Treasury Matters
3. Tutor Membership Fees
4. Training Update
5. Roadmap from Lockdown

Minutes

1. Date set for AGM which will be 23 June 2021.  It was discussed that this date may be suitable for a ‘proper’ meeting as the national roadmap out of locjdown is planned to open up completely by 21 June.  This will be reviewed in light of any government advise or regulation relating to Covid 19.  All members present agreed to this.  Election of group officers will take place at this meeting selecting Chair, Secretary https://www.themarnerestaurant.co.uk/#!and Treasurer per constitution.  Proposed CH. Seconded MK. Agreed All.
2. DAR was unable to make meeting, but CH had been briefed.  There had been no expenditure due to Covid 19 over the previous year so all monies held by group are unchanged.  Some monies are still held within an account that is in process of being changed.  DAR will contact ex Chair to secure access to this account by signature.  CH explained there was an account held through PayPal which was used for membership and has clear and open accounting built in. Agreement by committee was made to purchase club regalia for the new tutors.
3. CH had identified that tutors were required, by RoSPA HQ to be fully paid up members of the organisation to carry out their role.  The cost of this, plus membership of E-YARD meant that tutors were not only giving up their own time, but also paying twice for the privilege.  CH proposed that all tutors, once qualified should receive free membership to E-YARD, only paying dues to RoSPA HQ.  Proposed by CH.  Seconded JT.  Agreed by all.  Members to be informed.
4. JT discussed current situation with car tutors regarding when to resume.  DR explained that DVSA had re-started examining and allowed therefor training to resume, subject to Covid compliance.  The discussion examined what measures should be in place.  JT suggested lateral flow test, gloves, sanitation, open windows and agreement to carry out the role between tutor and associates.  DR pointed out gloves were not effective.  MK stated it should mirror that used by the DVSA and only take place if the agreement between parties was in place.  It was agreed that, subject to the agreement and willingness of tutors, car training should be resumed and offered.
5. Roadmap out of lockdown would follow guidelines issued by government regarding regulations.  Reviews of any events would be considered if offered against the background of the social situation at the relevant time.  The only event currently in the pipeline, offered by Safer Roads Humber (SRH) was a pitch at Driffield show.  This would be attended by E-YARD representatives.  CH to liaise with SRH.

Other business

New tutor membership cards to be produced and issued to cover the next three years.
